ASCSU Weekly Report 02/21/11
President’s Report –Cooper Anderson
New This Week:

· No new members for ratification this week.

· I am working with Madeline Novey, Editor of the Collegian, to develop townhall style meetings for ASCSU. The date will be scheduled for March 8th at the Senate Chambers at 5:00 p.m. The topic will be tuition and student fees.

 Ongoing Reminders:

· Please throw away any junk in the office to keep our space clean, especially newspapers and papers that are not needed anymore. If you think something might need to be saved, please file it away. 

Dates to Remember:

· 2/28-ASCSU Day at the Capitol

· 3/8-Townhall Meeting

Vice President’s Report – Jennifer Babos
· New This Week:
Ongoing Student Fee Review Board operations

· Personal/Cabinet management

· Meeting with Director of Women & Gender Advocacy Center- working on new fee proposal

· Chairing Senate

· Special Course Fees Committee Meeting- revised manual, preparing it for the BOG to review

· Cabinet affairs

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to come to the Student Fee Review Board meetings on Monday nights. The schedule is on the ASCSU website

Finance Report – Jordan Von Bokern
Controller – Tim Sellers
Chief of Staff –Nate Fiedler
New This Week:

· Preparation for cabinet session on interconnectivity and ritualization 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Please be sure to use RamLink

· Directors- please schedule a weekly meeting for me if you already have not

· Please be sure to thank Kim and Eric for the work they put into the retreat 

Dates to Remember:

· This Wednesday is the Involvement Fair from 10:00-3:00 

Deputy Chief of Staff –Eric Berlinberg
New This Week:

· Colorado State University Student Advocacy Day 2011 is coming up. Please be sure to attend, and tell your constituents. 

· Student Voice Surveys:

· SFRB Survey will be going on sometime next week. I will provide the results to this survey in PDF form to the listserv once a majority of responses are sent back. This survey is a yearly survey SFRB does to solicit feedback regarding the various fee areas across campus.

· Logo and Identity Survey will be going out this week. Results will be provided to Director Strauch for his committee’s analysis.

· If anyone is interested in doing a Student Voice Survey, let me know. We have this great service for us to use, let’s take advantage of it.

· SFRB:

· This week Campus Recreation and Student Legal Services presented their budgets.

· SFRB also voted on ALVS, School of the Arts, and Committee for Disabled Student Accessibility.

· SFRB meets every Monday at 4:00pm in LSC 203-5. Please attend if you can.

· Parking Services Sub-Committee:

· Final recommendations to come once they are finalized…

· Lory Student Center Master Plan

· We had another Theater Charette this past week for the Theater Design Committee. We are moving into the final phase of design, Construction Documents. The meeting identified some near-final decisions on interior finishes, fabric, wood types, wall coverings, etc. 

· Students are making the choice in what they want to see out of the future of the LSC. Please be sure to share your opinion about the renovation. The LSC Renovations website has been updated and contains all the information and publications about the master plan. Also, make sure to check out the Master Plan video on the website.

· http://www.sc.colostate.edu/renovation.aspx
· Assisting Engineering College Council with their E-Days Fireworks show in April. 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Travel Grant:

· If you are anticipating requesting Travel Grant funding, make sure to get your request in as soon as possible. We only anticipate having one further meeting this semester to allocate the remainder of our funds. See me for more info.

· Please give your office hours to either Wendy Bowling or Andy Shank.

· Senators, please remember to attend your College Council meetings regularly and provide updates on Legislative business.

Elections –Andrew Ives
Executive Assistant – Wendy Bowling

New This Week

· Worked on SFRB Long Bill

· Reviewed the budget Sheets for Student Legal Services

· Voted on the proposed fees of Adult Learns and Veteran Services, Disabled Student Services, and the Preforming Arts. 

· Updated the website with current Directors Reports and Minutes

· Took Minutes for Senate

· Appeared in the Collegian!

On Going Reminders

· Please give me your Office Hours if you have not done so already and let me know if there are any changes to your departments. 

Public Relations –Amy Lamb
New This Week:

· Met with Andrew, from the Collegian to discuss Legislative affairs house bill that includes students and higher ed. funding.

· Press Release for RAIVE event being written and submitted this week. 

Academics –Shadi Barzideh
Community Affairs –Chase Eckerdt
Coordinator of Sustainability – Seth Danner
New This Week 

CBAC meeting regarding spring bike to breakfast and RA education program

Planning for March SEEAC meeting with Tony Frank

Planning for World Water Day March 22nd

Ongoing Reminders: Continued support for the Office of Sustainability efforts
Dates to Remember:

· 2/25/11 World Water Day Planning meeting

· 2/25/11 CBAC 10am

Diversity & Outreach –Sam Raso

I dont have anything new this week. I am still looking for assistants. I am hoping Linda will send out an email for me!

Inter Personal Violence Coordinators –Allison Watt

New This Week:

· Receiving furniture from American Furniture

· Creating CD for event

· In contact with PSI in order to get audio equipment ordered

· Creating outside displays

· Received volunteers to help set up and donate some art to the event

· Final recording happening on Thursday 

Ongoing Reminders:

· Thank you to everyone that has been helping me with the event , you all are wonderful

· Remember it is never too late to get involved!

Dates to Remember:

· Spring Event March 7-10

· Until Someone Wakes Up April 8th

Leadership Development – April Ragland
New this week-

· RLT retreat has been scheduled for March 25th. We will be going to the YMCA at Estes. 

· Olivia Fetter is now our Associate. If you see her in the office please welcome her. 

· RLT will be doing CSUnity on April 16th. If anyone from ASCSU would like to join you are welcome.

· If you still haven’t come to talk to RLT about what your position in ASCSU is and are interested, we would love to have you come. Just let me know what week and what time.

· RLT is volunteering for Ramride on April 1st. 

 Important Dates-

· Thursday Febuary 24th 6:30-8:30- weekly RLT meeting

· Thursday 5:30-6:15- weekly department meeting

· March 25th- RLT retreat

· April 1st- Volunteer for RamRide

· April 16th- CSUnity

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Strauch
New This Week:

· Keeping a very close eye on the CCHE, CSU Financial Accountability Plan and movement around tuition increases. It is likely that, between the actual tuition increase and the credit hour gap change, tuition will increase by approximately 20-30%.

· Also looking at Achievement Gap.

· Publication of Sarah Elfreth’s “The Young Guardians” will happen sometime in March. Date was pushed back to work on edits.

· I spent the day at the Capitol Building last Wednesday and Thursday working on student issues and bills related to student. We have made good progress in advancing ASCSU’s image. One minor achievement includes asking Rep. McCann to add, by amendment, two students onto a committee that would address Higher Education funding (HB11-1184). She agreed and the amendment is uncontroversial. On Thursday, I testified on behalf of ASCSU in support of the ASSET bill (SB11-172), which would grant unsubsidized in-state tuition to minor illegal aliens if they attended Colorado High Schools for 3 years and enroll in a higher education institution within 12 months of graduation high school.

· I will be testifying before the House Education committee in support of HB11-1184 (see above).

· CSU Student Advocacy Day is on Monday, February 28. Over 50 students are registered to attend. Students will hear from their legislators, learn more about the legislative process, what’s going on now, the State budget, observe House and Senate sessions, see a “mock” meeting with a legislator and then have meetings with legislators and MUCH MORE. Breakfast and lunch will be served. Bus leaves from the LSC at 7am and will be back in Fort Collins no later than 3pm.

We are currently tracking the following bills in the Statehouse. We are writing letters, asking for meetings with legislators and testifying. http://www.coloradocapitolwatch.com/bill-tracker-votes/0/996/2011/0/
Ongoing Reminders:

· Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. legislativeaffairs@ascsu.colostate.edu.

· I appreciate folks keeping their eyes and ears open for any potential issues and to keep us informed. Thanks!

Marketing –Jillian Hart
Still working on ad campaigns for:
RamRide
Town Hall- March 8th
RAIV exhibit "Walk Along With Me"- March 8-10
Academics event "#1 Secret of Successful Students"- March 2nd

I will be sending out an email soon to get volunteers to help chalk the plaza for these events! Extra help would be appreciated.

RamRide door hangers- These will be in the ASCSU office. Please take as many as you can and hand them out to people/teachers/staff that you know. Please make sure to cut the hole in the top so it can be hung on door knobs. We worked really hard on these and would love to see them all over campus!

If you have an event coming up soon or want info to get out there please let the marketing department know ahead of time so we can help spread the word.

For next Director's Report, I will provide you with all of the ads that went out the past month.

Marketing Tip of the Week:
If you want to get the word out for an event, utilize community event calendars. Some sites and newspapers that have event calendars are:
-CSU website (homepage) 
-Collegian.com (this might be connected to the CSU events calendar, and will also show up in their newspaper during the week of the event)
-Coloradoan.com
-RamLink
-DenverPost
-9news.com
and much more!

RamRide – Submitted –Regina Martel
General:

· The Safe-Ride Program Conference that we went to was GREAT! We were able to come back with a lot of really great ideas from other programs. We were also able to show-off RamRide and everyone was very impressed with our program. If anyone has any questions about the conference - please come talk to me and I would be happy to share! 

· The RamRide department cannot thank everyone from ASCSU enough for coming in to help this weekend with operations. We felt very comfortable leaving because we knew that RamRide was in good hands with the great people from ASCSU! 

Donations:
· Courtney applied for the Pepsi Grant and we were able to get it for the second time this year!

Purchases: 


· We got an estimate on 20 new GPS and will be purchasing them this week and they should be ready to use either this weekend or next. 
· We placed the order for air fresheners and should be getting those in the next two weeks.
· We have also placed an order for new pens and they should be here soon.
Operations:

· We should be ready to use our new GPS this weekend
Volunteers:

· Groups now have the ability to start their contract on the RamRide website. Groups will be able to see what days we need people and after they get a confirmation date they will be able to come in and sign a contract. 
· We are starting to look into new places on campus to market to volunteers – athletics, freshman orientation
This weekend:


(Volunteers we need as of 2/21/11)

· 2/24/11: Dispatch: 0, Navigator: 0, Driver: 2
· 2/25/11: Dispatch: 0, Navigator: 0, Driver: 0
· 2/26/11: Dispatch: 4; Navigator: 0; Driver: 2
Data:

· Last Weekend 



	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Max Wait Time

	Thursday 2/17/11
	6
	66
	190
	25
	

	Friday 2/18/11
	9
	
	
	             
	

	Saturday 2/19/11
	15
	114
	368
	65
	94 min


· Total people driven home this weekend: 
Student Services – Beau Loendorf
Judicial Report – Nick Yoswa
New This Week:

· The AUHB had a very successful training and hearing this past week. We will be conducting further training sometime in the next few weeks.

· The Court will be meeting with Elections Manager Ives this week to discuss the changes to the elections code.

Ongoing Reminders:

· If you ever come across something within the organization that you feel warrants the Court’s attention please stop by the office and fill out an internal complaint form. As a reminder the court will not serve as procedural advisors for anyone nor can we answer any hypothetical questions. We do not serve as mediators and will not involve ourselves in any personal office conflicts. The court will only be inclined to hear cases if it feels that a potential breach of procedure has occurred.  Please contact me if you have any questions about the internal complaint filing procedure as I would be happy to sit down and go over it with you.

· Any and all questions regarding internal complaints are to be directed to me through email only. Using text messages or facebook to ask questions is inappropriate and will not be utilized by the Court as a means of communication.

· The Court’s meetings are Wednesday afternoons at 3:00pm. The meetings related to ASCSU matters are not weekly so I ask that, if you are interested in attending, you contact me so I can let you know whether the meeting is accessible to the public. All meetings pertaining to ASCSU matters are open to the public.

Senate Reports
Taylor Jackson –College of Engineering

I'm working on planning our Senate Outreach Event and it looks like bowling is going to be a good way to get people to come out and talk to senators. We have decent sized senate budget that we haven't touched yet this semester so we would be able to host this as a free event to get students to come out, socialize, and talk to their senators. 

I've created a survey with a couple of dates in it that we could have this event (I've chosen these dates because they give us enough time to get the word out to students and college councils but they all fall before spring break and elections).

 

If you could take the time to fill this out I'd really appreciate it!

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/X2WVVTX
 

Also, the rest of ASCSU is invited if you'd like to come but I'd really like to see a big turnout from senators!

 

Speaker Pro Tempore - Andy Shank
New This Week:
· Talking with VP of IT Pat Burns about printing in the library.

· Researching the PATRIOT Act, its scheduled expiration, and (unfortunately) anticipated renewal.

Ongoing Reminders:
· Please see me or VP Babos if you would like guidance on pursuing any particular campus issue.

· Office hours: Senators and associate senators, please send me your office hours, and I will post them on the ASCSU website.

· Internal committees - Senators/associates: Please be sure to attend your committee meetings.  If you can't make it any given week, please inform your committee chair in advance!  

· Standing internal committees are: 

· Internal Affairs, chaired by Senator Kupka

· University Issues, chaired by Senator Cole

· External Affairs, chaired by Senator Eden

· Please inform the Vice President if you are not yet on a committee, and she will help you out!

Dates To Remember:
· RAIV event: March 7th (setup), 8th-10th (event)

· ASCSU Town Hall Meeting: Tue, March 8th, 5pm, Senate Chambers

